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Family physicians’ scope of work is exceptionally broad, particularly with increasing rurality. Provisions
for Medicare bonus payment specified in the health care reform bill (the Patient Protection and Afford-
able Care Act) used a narrow definition of primary care that inadvertently offers family physicians disin-

centives to delivering comprehensive primary care. (J Am Board Fam Med 2011;24:637-638.)

Recognizing the value of the primary care function,
the Patient Protection Affordable Care Act provided
a 10% Medicare bonus to primary care practitioners.
“Primary care practitioners” originally included fam-
ily physicians, general internists, geriatricians, pedia-
tricians, nurse practitioners, clinical nurse specialists,
and physician assistants for whom primary care services
represent 50% or more of their Medicare physician
fee schedule—allowed charges in a prior period.
We used 2006 Part B Medicare claims data to
estimate the percentage of any family physician’s
total charges for evaluation and management
(E&M) and three other key services reflective of
differing scope across the rural to urban continuum
(Figure 1). We then estimated the percentage of
physicians eligible for the bonus in urban, large
rural, small rural, isolated rural, and frontier areas.
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The results affirm the broad scope of practice
inherent to family medicine and its variation across
the rural to urban continuum. With increasing ru-
rality, primary care physicians increasingly provide
care in hospital, emergency room, and surgical set-
tings. Defining primary care based on provision of
a select set of E&M codes, however, disproportion-
ately excludes many rural physicians who are more
likely to provide non-E&M services. Using the
Patient Protection Affordable Care Act approach,
we found that just 53% of family physicians and
33% of other primary care providers would be
eligible for the Medicare bonus.

In light of our findings, the Centers for Medi-
care and Medicaid Services has revised its approach
to calculating the threshold. Their remedy—ex-
cluding hospital services when determining total
charges—increases the eligibility of family physi-
cians to 80%." Although this is a step in the right

Figure 1. Percent of family physician claims by type of
service and rurality.
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direction, some family physicians, especially those
in rural areas, still risk being penalized rather than
rewarded for a broad scope of practice. The versa-
tility of family physicians in adapting to meet their
communities’ primary care needs, especially those
in rural areas, may defy any single category of
E&M or Current Procedural Terminology codes.
In addition, policymakers must adapt any definition

used to increase primary care payment to serve a
broader goal: to support primary care practices, not
just physicians.
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